KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER
MRS. FRIAR
01-14-22
Word of the Week: forgiveness
Needs/News:  Excited that volunteering is back! Sign Up Genius will be the place to sign up for volunteer time(s).  Mrs. Carr is working on setting this up for us, so more information will be forthcoming.
Recap of the Week:  This week has been full of testing.  The middle of the year testing is complete (except for make ups).  We also completed and tested on chapter 6 in math.  Your child also had the opportunity to taste test “zoodles”.  If you have not heard of zoodles, they are zucchini noodles.  Marinara sauce was also available during the taste test.  Ask your child if he/she tasted the zoodles and did he/she like them or not?  I was proud that most students did want to taste the zoodles. We briefly talked about Martin Luther King, Jr. and explained his part in history.
Upcoming: Back to normal lessons.  We will finish up our reading unit on why we use technology and begin Chapter 7 (subtraction) in math.  During science, we will talk about day and night.
Sight words: and, big, has, he, little, play, with, you
Letter: Rr
01/10 – End of semester
01/14 – No School – Teacher workday
01/17 – No School – MLK, Jr. day
01/20 – report cards available
01/26 – 100th day of school (special activities forthcoming)
01/30 – Mrs. Fawcett’s birthday 



Art News
Threatened butterflies, pencil art

P.E. News
Students worked on movement and teamwork activities

Mrs. Friar kfriar@hlacharter.com, and the Remind app
